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Principal’s Report 

NAIDOC Day 
Congratulations to students and staff for a wonderful celebration 
of NAIDOC Day last Friday. The opening of the 'Dhangaang' 
Bush Tucker Garden was a wonderful start to the day featuring 
Aboriginal dancers from Tirkandi School. Thank you to Kathy 
Duncan for her creativity and enthusiasm in instigating this 
project and for seeing it through to its fruition. Our NAIDOC 
assembly showcased many of our students' talents, with the 
ukulele and choir giving exceptional and heart-warming 
performances. All classes enjoyed their NAIDOC games and Sean 
Choolburra's performance at the end of the day. Thank you to 
Kathy Duncan, Sharon Kennedy and Carolyn Clarke for their 
organisation of the day. A great example of staff and students 
working and learning together. 

Parent-Teacher Interviews 
Parents are reminded to book interviews with their child’s class 
teacher. Interviews will take place next week and the teachers 
would like the opportunity to discuss each student’s learning 
achievements with parents. Interviews provide parents with 
specific details about each child and enable parents to ask 
questions, discuss concerns and to know where they can assist 
their child. Booking details are in the Hay Happenings, or 
interviews can be booked by phoning the front office. 

Staff Changes 
At the beginning of next term we welcome Mrs Kathy Duncan on 
class 5P as Mrs Pearson is taking long service leave for the 
remainder of the year and transitioning to retirement. Mrs Sarah 
Houston will commence on Ready Set Kinder, every Wednesday 
with Mrs Sue Terblanche assisting as the aide. Please note, Ready, 
Set, Kinder! commences on Wednesday 8th  August with a Teddy 
Bears’ picnic. 

Principal’s Lunch 
Congratulations to the following students who accompanied the 
principal to lunch at the Hay Fish Shop today: Charlie Boyd, Jesse 
Lewis, Sophie Griffiths, Emily Morrow, Rory Burns, Jade Doidge, 
Lily Books, Dean Skinner, Isobella Murray, Kristian Miller, Bella 
Maloney, Austin Harwood, Liam Young, Zoe Price, Miranda 
Griffiths, Anthony Hayes, Grace McKenzie and Sila Vula. All 
students have been invited because of their exemplary behaviour 
this term and for always following our school rules. Well done to 
all students. 
Attendance 
Students who are ill for more than three days in a row are 
required to provide a medical certificate from their doctor stating 
that it is necessary to be absent from school. As well, students 
who have had a substantial amount of sick leave over the past six 
months will have to supply a medical certificate every time they 
are ill. Parents will be phoned by the front office if they are 
required to supply a medical certificate for their child.  
Behaviour 
It is always important that the school and families work together 
when students make poor behaviour choices. When students see 
that the school and the family are working together to support a 
positive change in behaviour, it is most likely to occur. It is 
important for teachers and parents to keep the lines of 
communication open. If you have any concerns about your child 
at school, the first line of contact is always the class teacher.  
More serious concerns can be brought to the attention of the 
principal.  
Have a great week! 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

MERIT 

Assembly  

29th June 

12.00pm 

School Hall 
All 

Welcome 
Dhangaang - Bush Tucker Garden 
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Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2018 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which 
will enhance their developing skills and prepare them for 
school life at Hay Public School in 2019. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 
2019 are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ 
education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 
pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and 
familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of 
school life. This is an opportunity for them to explore and 
play in a new learning environment and will assist in 
helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2019 
and are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will 
have access to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program 
please call at the office to collect an enrolment package or 
call on 02 6993 1270 and we will reserve a place and post 
application forms. 

Commemorative Path 
Next year Hay Public School is 150 years old. We 
are planning a commemorative path to be built in 
time for our celebrations on the 20th / 21st 
September 2019. Orders are being taken now. 
Order forms are available at the front office of the 
school or can be downloaded from the Hay Public 
School website.  www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
All past and present students, staff members and 
families are encouraged to contribute to the path.  
Pavers cost $25 for a single and $50 for a double 
paver. 

FRUIT BREAK 
FOR KIDS 
Parents are 

reminded that 
students are to bring fruit to school each 

day. 

Donations of fruit welcome 

Bush Tucker Garden 
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Sports News 
Netball Knockout- State Competition 
On Tuesday 19th June the HPS netball team travelled to 
Deniliquin to play against Deni South Public School in Round 
4 of NSW PSSA Netball Knockout. The team was Roree 
Moorhouse, Chelsea Cox, Joyce Hussain, Lucy Shea, Jessica 
McGuirk, Johlee Masters, Larissa Sorensen and Sila Vula. 
Each player put in their best effort for the entire game and 
the team is to be commended on its fantastic sportsmanship. 
Deni South took home a 54-2 win at the final whistle. 
Thanks to Miss Zambon for managing the team and to 
parents who provided transport to Deni. Well done to the 
girls for their enthusiasm and sportsmanship. 

Soccer State Knockout 
Trials were held last week to select a boys’ and girls’ soccer 
team to compete in the State Knockout Competition. Our 
girls have a home game against Deni South on Thursday 
(tomorrow). The boys will play Finley, in Deniliquin, on 
Wednesday 4th July. 
Our teams are:-  
Girls:- Sila Vula, Holly Gash, Johlee Masters, Larissa 
Sorensen, Mackenzie Dawson, Jessica McGuirk, Roree 
Moorhouse, Chelsea Cox, Lucy Shea, Joyce Hussain, Jasmyn 
Sowman, Emily Cai and Jessie-Joe Learmonth. 
Boys:-Sean Johnston, Christopher McGuirk, Blake Gray, 
Devlin-James Clarke, Jesse Lewis, Trevor Hodge, Alex Shea, 
Kirby Pingiaro, Dyon Hutchison, Nate Clarke, Jim Houston, 
Jacob Lund and Jarome Cooper. 
Athletics Rotations 
Athletics rotations continue this week for Stage 3 students. 
Children will rotate through two activities each Thursday 
afternoon (discus, shotput, long jump and high jump) over a 
period of four weeks. Parental assistance  would be 
appreciated. 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Sila Vula and Joyce Hussain for presenting our 
sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

 

28th June Girls’ Soccer - Hay 

29th June Reports Home 

4th July No Greenslip reward 

4th July Boys’ Soccer (Deni) 

6th July Afternoon Tea for Mrs Pear-
son 

27th July NSWPSSA Cross Country– 
Sydney 

2 Aug Athletics Carnival - Hay 

10th Aug District Athletics (Deni) 

TERM 2  

3rd-6th July Parent/Teacher Interviews 

31st July UNSW English Competition 

6th—10th Aug Education Week 

8th August Teddys Bears’ Picnic 

20th-24th Aug Book Week including Bookfair 

Afternoon Tea for Mrs Robyn Pearson 

Please join us in the Library 
at 3.15pm on Friday 6th July 
to celebrate the wonderful 

teaching career of Mrs Robyn 
Pearson.  

All welcome 

Homework club will not be held in Week 10, 
Tuesday 3rd July. 

 
Term 3 Homework Club will start in Week 2 on 

Tuesday 31st August,  
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Canteen List  
available on 

website 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

HPS Payment Coupon 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances/Life Ed  

NAIDOC Day Performance $ 5.00 

22nd June  

Excursions  

Kindergarten - Altina Wildlife Park $40.00 

Stage One - Griffith  Regional  

Theatre 

$40.00 

Stage Two - Borambola $170.00 

Stage Three - Bendigo &  

Ballarat 

$330.00 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent / Teacher interviews will be held during Week 10. 
All interviews will be conducted between 2.00 and 
5.30pm and will take place in your child’s classroom. 
Below is a timetable showing the day teachers will be 
released to conduct interviews. Please complete the 
attached slip and return to the classroom teacher with 
your preferred time, child’s name and class. Every effort 
will be made to comply with your request. You will be 
notified with the time and place for your interview. If the 
time you are given is not suitable please contact your 
child’s teacher to arrange a more convenient time. 

___________________________________________ 
Parent / Teacher Interviews 
I would like to discuss the progress of: 
 
1................................................................. Class:   ................. 
 
2................................................................. Class:   ................. 
 
3…………………………………….Class :………….. 
Please circle class & time preference 
Preferred time slot 

2.00pm – 3.30pm 

3.30pm – 5.30pm 

Day    Classes 

Mon 2/7   4B , 1S, 2/3H 

Tues 3/7   5P, KSC, 2Z 

Wed 4/7   5J, 3/4R 

Thurs 5/7   6SC 

Parents/Caregivers Attending:  
 
Name_____________________________________ 
 
Name________________________________________________ 

MONDAY 

02/07/2018 

4B - Mrs Leah Books 

1S - Mrs Sherelle Shea 

2/3H - Miss Bronwyn Hicks 

TUESDAY 

03/07/2018 

5P - Mrs Robyn Pearson 

KCH - Mrs Dannielle Christensen 

2Z - Miss Ellen Zambon 

WEDNESDAY 

04/07/2018 

5J - Miss Ellie Jamieson 

3/4R - Mrs Jayne Rutledge 

THURSDAY 

05/07/2018 

6SC - Mrs Fiona Simpson & 

Mrs Fleur Cullenward 

Hay Junior Netball Development Program 

Fridays 4-5pm Term 3 

For children attending primary school 

Registration forms at Hay Jewellers 

Enquiries to Cas 0407-175723 


